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Term 1 
 
Week 9 - Thurs 28 March 
Athletics Day
No Chapel 
Friday 29 March
Good Friday Public Holiday 
 
Week 10 - Friday 5 April 
Primary Chapel
Year 1/2 
Secondary Chapel
Year 10

CALENDAR
Term 1  

Week 9 
Athletics Day
Thurs 28 March

Good Friday - Public 
Holiday
Friday 29 March

Week 10
Easter Monday- Public 
Holiday
Monday 1 April
Ready For School  
9 - 10:50am
Wednesday 3 March

Week 11
Last Day of Term
Friday 12 April
Early Dismissal 2:05PM
 

Term 2  

Week 1
Pupil Free - Staff 
Professional Development 
Monday 29 April
First Day 
Tuesday 30 April

Pupil Free
Week 6 Friday 7 June

Dear Parents and Guardians

This week’s “one another” encouragement is from 1 Peter which 
says,  

“Show hospitality to one another without grumbling. As each has 
received a gift, use it to serve one another, as good stewards of God’s 
varied grace: whoever speaks, as one who speaks the oracles of God; 
whoever serves, as one who serves by the strength that God  
supplies – in order that in everything God may be glorified through 
Jesus Christ. To Him be glory and dominion forever and ever. Amen.” 
       1 Peter 4:9-11

We had a wonderful opportunity to welcome and show hospitality to 
families and visitors to our College on Monday at Open Day. I hope 
that your experience and those of our visitors was that there was 
a demonstration of this hospitality from all our staff and students. 
There are a few reminders in these verses that I love.

1. Because different people have different gifts; they can show  
hospitality in different ways. Some people are the talkers, while  
others are the servers. Both are just as important.

2. Our speech and our actions can be inspired and supplied by God. 
We don’t have to rely on our own knowledge and strength to do this 
well. Greeting and serving people we don’t know can be daunting, 
but God wants to help us in this task.

3. There is an encouragement to show hospitality with the right 
heart attitude (not all grumbling happens from the mouth; it can 
happen in your heart). It is hard to greet and serve cheerfully when 
you are tired, but often, we walk away from these events knowing 
that our smile has made someone’s day.

4. All our hospitality should be done for the glory of God; not our own 
glory or the College’s glory. As much as we want everyone to see 
what a wonderful place our College is, we want them to know that 
we exist for a much higher purpose than just being a great school. 
Our God is the One who has provided all that we have as a College, 
and He is our reason to live and He deserves all the praise and  
honour.

Next week, we will have another opportunity to show hospitality at 
our Athletics Day and maybe over the Easter weekend. We often 
have extended family and family friends join us for these times. As 
one verse in the Bible says, let us ‘practise’ hospitality. We might not 
always get it right, however, with God’s help we can continue to  
improve to show hospitality not just to those we know well, but to 
also welcome and include the stranger.

Rachel Richardson 
Principal
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NEW STAFF INTRODUCTIONS

Lisa Church

I was born and raised in Port Pirie, and 
while I enjoy travelling, Port Pirie has always 
been my home. I have worked in the Early 
Childhood sector for 16 years, spending 
some time in local kindys and managing 
a busy childcare centre. I am now working 
on upgrading my skills to include Primary 
teaching and am enjoying the company 
of older children and working with their 
families.

I have several roles at the College, including 
Student Services, Library teacher, and 
playgroups. I am enjoying combining my 
skills and interests into many areas of MNCC 
life.

In my spare time, I enjoy going on outings 
with my little family.

Belle Theron

Hi all! I’m from Jamestown and have 
absolutely loved joining the team here at 
Mid North this year. I’ve spent the last two 
years building my skills in supporting young 
adults in their journey through school 
and life by being heavily involved with our 
regional youth group, Rocky River Youth. 

I’m passionate about developing my 
knowledge on the anatomy and physiology 
our wonderful Creator has blessed us with, 
and right now, the arrival of some cooler 
weather! 

There is nothing I look forward to more than 
encouraging our youth to keep striving 
towards their goals and celebrating those 
hard-earned achievements or being there 
to help pick them up when they’re feeling 
the bluer side of life.

Open Day on Monday was a remarkable 
event that showcased some of our favourite 
areas of the College. Visitors and students 
embarked on a discovery trail through 
classrooms, with each classroom introducing 
a new learning area and activity. 

The atmosphere buzzed with excitement, 
especially around the jumping castles, which 
were a favorite among the younger children. 
Mini golf turned out to be a massive hit, with 
participants of all ages trying their hand at 
the course set up on the oval. 

Amidst all the fun and games, the food 
stood out as a highlight; from savory snacks 
to sweet treats, the culinary offerings from 
the Home Economics were nothing short of 
incredible. 

Thank you to Jump Easy for the inflatables 
and games, the Board and Association 
for the BBQ and soft drinks, Mrs Dick 
and her students for the food, and all the 
teachers and students who put in extra 
effort to make this event run so well! It was 
an afternoon filled with joy, learning, and 
community spirit.
        
                   Monique Eggers             
                Head of Primary

OPEN DAY 
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SECONDARY VISUAL ARTS EXCURSION

FOUNDATION - ESMART CLASS

This week Foundation students participated 
in an online story time with the eSmart team. 
Students from around Australia tuned into a 
story being read to them about being safe on 
their devices. Foundation students listened to 
the story about “Swoosh and Glide” being on 
their iPads and what five rules they should  
remember, such as being kind, safe, asking 
for help and making good choices. It was lots 
of fun and we are trying some of the ideas in 
class.
                
           Corrina Ingles             
             Foundation Teacher

On Wednesday Week 8, Mr. Peckover and  
Mr. Phillips took the Year 9, 10, 11 and 12 Art 
students on an excursion to the annual SACE 
Art Show in Light Square Gallery, Adelaide. 

Students were amazed at the quality of work 
from other art students their age from all 
around South Australia, and came away
inspired to incorporate various techniques 
and themes in their own artwork. 

After a brief lunch, we then toured the local 
streets on foot to take in some iconic 
Adelaide street art and murals, in preparation 
for the Year 9/10s elective next term, when 
the class will be planning and collaborating 
on the design for a new mural above Room 
9/10, inspired by the stylings of street art. 

                              Josh Peckover 
                      Teacher

STAFF UPDATE

We are pleased to announce that we will 
have new bus driver joining us on Monday, 
March 25. His name is Richard Bearman 
and he will driving the bus for the northern 
run.
       
          Rachel Richardson             
                      Principal

This year, seven of our Year 11 students 
are enrolled in Veta Morphus, a nationally 
accredited VET qualification, offering 
a Certificate III in Christian Ministry & 
Theology as well as SACE credits. Joseph 
McComb, Maxwell Polden, Josiah Hawkes, 
Kiara Cagney, Isabelle Dick, Matilda Catt, 
and Annie Rossiter attended the first Veta 
Morphus retreat of 2024 at Mylor Adventure 
Camp, in the Adelaide Hills. 

They were joined by over one hundred other 
students from across the state along with 
their peer group supervisors. It was an 
enjoyable weekend comprised of worship, 
games, activities, and Bible Engagement. 
Retreat 2 will be a Missions themed retreat, 
to be held in Adelaide in May.

         Samarn Meach            
                 Counsellor

VETAMORPHUS
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COMMUNITY & COLLEGE NOTICES

If you would like to request our 
fortnightly newsletter in hard copy, 
please email our Promotions Officer.  

janae.nieass@midnorthcc.sa.edu.au

  •   SRC Excursion
  •   Harmony Day
  •   SACE Art Show Excrusion
  •   Year 4 HASS Excursion
  •   Rite Journey Mentor Letter
  •   Year 6 T-Shirt Note
  •   MNCC Child Safety Code of Conduct
  •   Athletics Day F - Yr 2 Early Dismissal
  •   Rite Journey Prospective Mentor Letter

LETTERS SENT HOME

NEWSLETTER HARDCOPY

As we replace furniture and clean out some 
storage areas of the College, we have 
decided to run a garage sale here at the 
College on Saturday, 23 March. We will have: 
  •   A range of DVDs and books 
  •   Old lockers
  •   Old student desks
  •   Science stools

COLLEGE GARAGE SALE

On Friday 15 March, Samarn, Lauren, and I 
went to the Soroptimist International Port 
Pirie International Women's Day Luncheon. 
Soroptimist International is a global volunteer 
movement where women work together to 
transform the lives of women and girls across 
the world.  

Women from all around the region met with 
one another and to celebrate the  
achievements that Soroptimist International 
have made a difference in women's lives. We 
got to learn about the amazing life of Her  
Excellency, the Honourable Frances  
Adamson, and how she has greatly impacted 
the rights of women on a government scale. 

I greatly enjoyed the experience, not only  
because the food was delicious but also  
because it was a lovely atmosphere and 
amazing to hear all the stories from Her  
Excellency, the Honourable Frances  
Adamson.
                
                                 Eliza Polden 
         Student Leader

INTERNATIONAL WOMENS DAY



MNCC Mission Connect Group

Helping MNCC to link into Mission via fundraising, information, 
and involvement.

87

MNCC Mission Connect
Athletics Day Fundraiser
Athletics Day Fundraiser  
Thursday 28 March

Raising money for Gershipon Christian School, 
Uganda
Our Athletics Day fundraiser will help provide school
lunches and pay teachers at Gershipon Christian
School This school is in one of the poorest areas of 
Kampala. Ps Jonah, who helped setup the school  
visited us as guest speaker at our Primary and  
Secondary chapels recently. 

Sports day Food for sale: 
• Hot drinks
• Cans of soft drink
• Sausage sizzle
• Zooper Doopers
• Recess items & Bake Sale (slices, cupcakes, etc).  
 
Bake Sale: 
We need your help! Can you volunteer to help on the day? Are you 
able to make food to sell? Do you know someone who might like to 
help? 

The Food provided would need a label with ingredients listed  
(preferred no nuts) and things not needing refrigeration. Please have 
your baked goods individually wrapped or cut into serving size  
portions.

If you think you may be able to help, contact John Polden 
0458501387 or Dianne McComb 0414709908
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Youth Week Art class: Georgia Ellie Art & Design 

Admission: Free
Ages 13+ 
Sun, 24 Mar 2024 10:30 AM - 12:00 PM ACDT
Port Pirie Regional Arts & Tourism Centre
Georgia is one MNCC's Old Scholars and a local artist who loves to  
teach and share the joy of creativity. 
 
Register your interests at:
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/youth-week-creative-art-class-tickets-849181955087?utm-
campaign=social&utm-content=attendeeshare&utm-medium=discovery&utm-
term=listing&utm-source=cp&aff=ebdsshcopyurl



Melrose Easter Camp 2024 (MEC)
MEC is a youth camp for student Year 7-12 running Friday - Monday over the Easter 
long weekend. It's a camp full of great speakers, live worship, games, activities and 
amazing food. 

Held at the Willochra Campsite, Melrose and run by the combined churches of the 
Mid North Region under the guidance of Scripture Union Australia. It's a great way 
to grow in your faith and have a lot of fun! 

Late Registrations close 22 March.

If you would like to know more about
     the difference Respite Carers can make 

to a child please contact us.

Foster Care
Do you have spare time on week-ends?

Or maybe free time in the school holidays?

Did you know that you could apply
to become a Respite Carer?

Ph 86339023
ucsa.org.au/foster-care










